
 

 
 

 

 

Have you been naughty or nice? Either way, have a great break over the holiday period with friends 

and family, and come back refreshed for a new and exciting year for Walkerville All Cars Club in 

2023. 
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 Welcome to the December Newsletter – the last for 2022. 

If you’re wondering where the year went, you’re not 

alone. Walkerville All Cars Club has made some changes 

and additions and that is just the beginning. 

 

DON’T FORGET!!! 

Wednesday 14 December, 7.00pm, 

Walkerville RSL Hall, Walkerville All 

Cars Club AGM.  

 

The event will be catered as before. 

Did you RSVP? Come along and have 

your say about the direction for 

Walky for 2023 and beyond. 

 
 

 
   



 

CAN YOU HELP? 

 

 

 

HOW ARE YOUR WELDING SKILLS? 

We need help from someone with the skills needed to fabricate and weld an A 

frame to an existing roller, based at Walky Park. This is a standalone project, not a 

lifetime commitment, to facilitate more use from an ‘old friend’, eg: behind the new 

tractor or the grader, If you, or a friend/family member, can help, please contact 

Bob Nason at president@wacc.asn.au or on 0409 676 649 

 

 

 

 

mailto:president@wacc.asn.au


 

RALLYING 1968 - 2021 THE CHANGES 

Starting a rally career in 1968 and retiring in 2022 I have seen many changes to the way in which the 

sport is conducted and the advances made in the cars used in Rallying. I, along with a few other 

stalwarts of the sport, still around today, have seen these changes and experienced many of the cars 

both classic and modern. 

For me the cars have been either as a driver or navigator/co-driver: 

• Morris Nomad (Navigator) 

• MG Magnette Series ZA (Driver) 

• Holden FJ (Driver) 

• Ford Anglia 105e (Navigator) 

• Austin Kimberly (Navigator) 

• Holden Monaro 327GTS (Driver) 

• Ford Fairlane (Driver) 

• Ford Zephyr Mk2 (Driver) 

• Mini Cooper S (Driver) 

• Ford Cortina GT (Navigator) 

• Ford Escort Mk1 (Navigator) 

• Mazda RX2 (Co-Driver) 

• Subaru RX Turbo (Co-Driver) 

• Mitsubishi Lancia Evo1 (Co-Driver) 

• Mitsubishi Lancer Evo 6 (Co-Driver) 

• Holden Calibra Turbo All Wheel Drive (Co-Driver) 

• Mitsubishi Galant VR4 (C0-Driver) 

• Porsche 928S (Co-Driver) 

• LOTUS Esprit (Co-Driver) 

• Ford Perana (Co-Driver) 

• Subaru WRX (Co-Driver) 

• Mercedes Benz 280S (Co-Driver) 

• Alfa Romeo GTV6 (Co-Driver) 

• Volvo 242GT (Co-Driver) 

In the next issue of Walky Torque I will list the drivers I have had the pleasure of competing with. 

Lyn Wilson - Retired 

  



 

PICTURE GALLERY 

More blasts from the past. Remember these? (With apologies for the quality at times. These are 

copies from older prints.) Wonder where these cars are now. 

  Trevor Kolberg 

 

Chris Jones 

 

 

  Greg Sills 

 

  



 

 

Opposite page: 

 

 

Chris Jones, Col Pettigrew, 

Stuart Pettigrew, Geoff 

Kolberg 

 

Rick Hart 

Rick Hart sold Walky the 

grader. 

 

Darren Allan, Darren 

Averay. 

 

John Ludlum, Greg Sills, 

John Whittenbury, Bob 

Nason, Andrew Murley, 

Rick Hart. 

 

 

Don’t forget our sponsors. We encourage you to support 

them, as below. 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  



 

 

The last word… 

 

So, 2022 is on its way and the end of the year has brought bad luck and bad news to many people 

all over the country, and in our own Riverland. Walkerville All Cars Club committee voted to make 

a donation to Foodbank to support those people doing it tough right now. If you would like to help 

out our SA community too, the details and the link to Foodbank (click on the purple box) is as 

follows: 

 

Our Foodbank Riverland Operation based in Berri is in the heart of the Riverland. We have commenced distribution of 

additional emergency food and water supplies to Riverland communities from Berri and our Murraylands operation 

located in Murray Bridge. This support will be made available to individuals and families impacted by  the floods 

including via Emergency Relief Centres being established by Housing SA. 

Our Foodbank RAA Mobile Food Hub will continue to deliver food relief to Riverland communities, including Berri, 

Renmark, Waikerie, Loxton and Barmera to ensure no one goes without. 

Foodbank Riverland Flood Appeal 

Our regional communities are 33% more likely to experience food insecurity and they have faced so many challenges in 

the last few years: fires, pandemic, fruit fly and now floods. We know our Riverland communities will be hit hard, with 

homes and businesses destroyed and families left homeless before Christmas. 

We have already seen an increase in locals requiring our Mobile Hub food service as power outages and floods put already 

struggling individuals and families at risk. 

For those that would like to support, Foodbank SA will be accepting donations of food and funds to support our food 

relief activities in the Riverland. Funds will cover the cost of food, water, and freight to those hardest hit in the coming 

weeks and months ahead.   

100% of your donation will be used to get food and water to those who need it the most in the Riverland. For every 

$1 donated to Foodbank, we can purchase $6 worth of food thanks to our relationship with food retailers and 

manufacturers. 

        SA FLOOD APPEAL        

For more information, please visit our website. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us directly 

via email or at 08  8351 1136. 

 

So, another year is coming to an end. There is a lot happening over the next month or two and, 

importantly for Walkerville All Cars Club, our AGM on December 14. The event will be catered as 

always. We will need to know numbers for that purpose. 

https://foodbanksa.cmail20.com/t/d-l-zykldhk-irjhsdlui-r/
https://foodbanksa.cmail20.com/t/d-l-zykldhk-irjhsdlui-y/
mailto:reception@foodbanksa.org.au


 

 

Following this newsletter, you will find some notes on AGM proceedings along with the minutes of 

last year’s AGM. Please take the time to read these. This is your club and you can make it even 

better in 2023. 

 

Looking forward to catching up on 14th December.  

 

1. If you will be an apology, we need to know. Please notify Steven Rowe 

secretary@wacc.asn.au  

2. Thanks again to everyone who has helped in any capacity during 2022, including those who 

have submitted photos. (Keep them coming.) 

 

 

 

Until next month. 

Fran 

editor@wacc.asn.au  

mailto:secretary@wacc.asn.au
mailto:editor@wacc.asn.au


 

The WACC Inc. AGM and Governance Roles 

Do you have, or know other members who have the following attributes. If so, either nominate 

yourself or another for any of the roles below. We need you for 2023 and this is your last opportunity 

to nominate. Please complete the form provided and return to the Secretary WACC Inc (Returning 

Officer) for the AGM elections. 

  

Role of the President (Chair) 

Charged with providing leadership and direction to the committee, the President is responsible for 

ensuring that the committee fulfils its responsibilities for the governance and success of the WACC 

Inc. referred to as the club, herein. The Presidents is the spokesperson and works to maintain key 

relationships within and outside the committee. 

Role of the Treasurer 

The Treasurer is responsible for the financial supervision of the club to allow the committee to 

provide good governance. The Treasurer is the chief financial management officer whose tasks 

include the preparation of annual budgets, planning for the organisations financial future and 

monitoring the organisations revenue and expenditure. It is desirable that the treasurer is well 

organized and possesses a level of financial expertise. 

Role of Secretary 

The Secretary is responsible for the documentation and communication of the activities of the club 

and shall be the Public Officer of the club. The secretary is the primary administration officer of the 

club and provides the links between the committee, members and outside bodies. The Secretary 

should be a good communicator, maintain confidentiality on relevant matters and have the ability 

to delegate tasks and supervise others. Amongst the Secretary’s tasks are to prepare agendas, 

control and distribute minutes, receive and disseminate correspondence to and from the 

committee and members as necessary. 

The AGM and Committee Roles 

• Vice President 

• Assistant Treasurer 

• Membership Officer 

• Competition Secretary 

• Public Relations Officer 

• Social Committee 

• MA Delegates and Proxy Delegates (State Council and Panels) 

  

The AGM and Sub-Committee Roles 

• Walky Park Maintenance (plant and equipment, security and Track Grading) 

• Walky Park Development (Project Management and implementation) 

• Rally Directors (SARC) 

  

NOMINATION FOR COMMITTEE             

           

I WOULD LIKE TO NOMINATE           FOR 

           

THE POSITION OF             FOR 2023 

           

SIGNED       SECONDED         

           

PERSON NOMINATED               

                  



 

 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting  
Held on the 8th of December, 2021  

Walkerville RSL Hall, Walkerville Tce., Walkerville 

  

Meeting Opened:  7:50pm by Adrian Ward.   

Members were welcomed to the Annual General Meeting of the Walkerville All Cars Club. 
The Club’s outgoing committee for 2021 were thanked for their efforts throughout the 
year. 

Present:  Members were present as per the club’s attendance book. 

Apologies:  • Rina Alker  

• Brenton Alker  

• Gavin Fowler  

• Geoff Kohlberg  

• Ann Calver  

• Rod Calver  

• Colin Pettigrew  

• Sam Bird  

• Adrian Shepherd  

• Cynthia Rizonico  

• Chris Rizonico 

Approval of Previous   

Minutes: 

Moved: Bob Nason  

2nd: Scott Atkinson  

Carried unanimously. 



 

Election of Office Bearers:  The Chairperson confirmed that all committee positions had been declared vacant and 
open  for nomination.  
 
Nominations were made for the following roles:  
Patron Ivar Stanelis  

President Bob Nason  

Vice-President Jake Alker  

Secretary Steve Rowe  

Treasurer Peter Tann  

Assistant Treasurer Faye Barker  

Membership Officer Steve Barker  

Minute Secretary Jake Alker  

MA State Council Rep Steven Rowe  

MA State Council Proxy Peter Tann  

Editor Fran Tann  

Public Relations Officer Damien Rollond  

Competition Secretary Tamara Bryce  

General Committee Andrew Farnden  

Greta Nason  

Andrew Gleeson 
Motion:  

That the above nominated members form the 2021 WACC Committee.  

Carried unanimously. 

Fees  The outgoing committee recommended that the fees for 2022 remain the same as 2021.  

Motion:  

That the membership fees for 2022 remain the same as in 2021.  

Carried Unanimously. 

Trustees  The Club Constitution requires six (6) Trustees. They are listed as the President, 
Secretary,  and Treasurer, plus three further members nominated to the AGM.   

Namely:  

President Bob Nason  

Secretary Steve Rowe  

Treasurer Peter Tann  

Nominated Trustees: Greta Nason  

Rod Calver  

Ian Kidsley  

Motion:  

That the above nominees become club trustees for 2022.  

Carried Unanimously. 

Motorsport Australia  The committee recommended to the meeting that the club re-affiliate with 
Motorsport  Australia for 2022.  

Motion:  

That the WACC reaffiliate with Motorsport Australia for 2022.  

Carried unanimously. 



 

Meeting Closed:  7:58pm  

The chairperson thanked the club’s outgoing and incoming committees.  

Members were also thanked for their attendance, and wished well for 2022. 
Thanks also to Adrian Ward for chairing the Annual General Meeting. 

 

  

   

   

Minutes of the General Meeting   
Walkerville RSL Hall, Walkerville Tce., Walkerville   

16 November, 2022  

  

Meeting Opened:  8:57pm by Bob Nason.   

Members were welcomed by the President.  

The Club thanks Declan Dwyer for his presentation on electric vehicles. 
  

Present:  Members and visitors were present as per the attendance book. 
  

Apologies:  • Tamara Brice  

• Mark Lacey  

• Peter Tann  

• Fran Tann  

• Andrew Farnden  

• Mandy Rudham 

Approval of   

Previous Minutes: 

Moved: Steve Barker  

2nd: Greta Nason  

Carried unanimously. 

Business Arising 
from  Previous Minutes: 

- Discussion held regarding of sharing minutes within the Club’s 
newsletters. - The Club needs to review its processes for sharing minutes 
with members. 

Rally Panel:  - The SARP Presentation is being held on 19/11 at National Motor 
Museum. - 2023 SARP documentation will be distributed soon. 

Treasurer’s Report:  - No report tabled. 



 

Secretary’s Report:  Correspondence in:  

- Mid-Murray Council Newsletter  

- 2x Bank SA Statements  

Correspondence out:  

- AGM invitations sent to Life Members  

- Letter to Tom Koutsantonis in support of ICV Scheme. 

Membership Officer:  - The Club currently has 370 financial members.  

- The Club’s new membership portal is currently being reviewed.  

- Discussion held regarding the relevancy of current membership tiers. 

State Council:  - All events have been calendared. 

Competition Secretary:  - No report tabled. 
  

Track Maintenance:  - Walky Park has been graded before the rain.  

- Walky Park will be graded again after the upcoming RallySchool bookings. 

Walky 100:  - 2023 event to be calendared for 12th August. 

Website:  - The Club’s website is being refreshed, and transitioned to a new host. - 
Club members are encouraged to provide any content or photos (current 
or  historic) for inclusion in the site where appropriate. 

Editor:  - No report tabled. 

General Business: - Catering has been organised for the Club’s AGM, to be held at Walkerville RSL 
on  14th December.  

- Request for volunteers at Victoria Park for Shannons Adelaide Rally on 27th 

November. 

Meeting Closed:  9:18pm 

Next Meeting:  WACC Annual General Meeting   

6:30pm for Dinner, followed by GBM & AGM  

14 December, 2022  

Walkerville RSL, Walkerville Tce., Walkerville 

 


